
 

            
              

             

Tuesday, May 10, 2022- Driggs Fire Station, as well as Teleconferenced via Zoom 
 

In Attendance: 

Jason Letham, Fire Commissioner 

Bob Foster, Fire Commissioner 

Earle Giles, Fire Marshall 

Ed Schauster, Deputy Chief Administration 

 

Meeting began @ 1600 hours. 

  

Capital Improvement Plan: 

The Fire Commissioners toured the station to discuss the remodel and the repairs 

the station needs. Commissioner Foster mentioned a new property that might be 

appropriate for a new station. The discussion continued on the design and funding 

of the remodel/repairs. 

City of Victor Inspection Fees: 

Chief Giles has been working on scheduling a meeting with the City of Victor 

staff to discuss the inspection fees. The Commissioners would like to join the 

meeting as well. The meeting has been scheduled for May 26. 

Vehicle Optimization Inventory: 

Chief Hoyle presented an inventory report to the Commissioners. He would like 

directions on how to proceed forward. He would like to get rid of the Tender 3, 

stationed at Station #3. ARRF would be the next one to be disposed of. 

Commissioner Foster said to go ahead and list them. 

 

EMS Equipment Grant: 

  Commissioners were asked to sign the endorsement letter for the EMS Grant. 

 

 

Teton County Fire Protection District 

P.O. Box 474 

911 N. Hwy 33 

Driggs, ID   83422 



 

Commissioner Vacancy: 

One application has been received so far. The deadline for the applications is 

Friday, June 10. 

Budget Narratives: 

Chief  Schauster has been working with each division Chief to create a budget 

narrative for each department. A description of the budget was presented to the 

Commissioners. The Commissioners would like to have each Division Chief 

present the budget by June 14. 

CBA Contract: 

Aaron Stiny spoke on Cola adjustments and station remodel. He would like to 

revisit the wage study once the contract expires. Both Commissioners and the 

Local are worried about inflation and how housing cost could affect the staff. Per 

Contract a 3% COLA increase will be added to the wages along with a 3.5% 

increase per wage study Phase II. 

 

Chief’s Report: 

Chief Maltaverne reported that he was happy with the department’s outreach in 

the community. Chief Giles is still receiving a high number of building permits. 

Chief Schauster let the Commissioners know about the upcoming Training 

Exercise on May 19.  

 

 
 

Commissioner Foster made a motion to adjourn at 1745 hours. 

Commissioner Letham seconded the motion.  

Commissioner Letham asked for all in favor. All replied “aye”, and the 

Board of Fire Commissioners were adjourned. 

 


